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AGENDA PAPERS FOR
JOINT HEALTH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE MEETING

Date: Tuesday, 27 January 2015

Time:  6.30 pm

Place:  Scrutiny Committee Room, Level 2, Town Hall Extension, Albert Square, 
Manchester M60 2LA

A G E N D A  PART I Pages 

1. ATTENDANCES  

To note attendances, including Officers, and any apologies for absence. 

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING  

To receive and if so determined, to approve as a correct record, the minutes 
of the last meeting of the Joint Health Scrutiny Committee held on 2 
September 2014

1 - 4

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

To note any declarations of interest. 

4. UPDATE - NEW DEAL FOR TRAFFORD  

Representatives from Trafford CCG and UHSM will be in attendance to 
provide an update to the Joint Committee on progress. This will include 

 The impact of the New Health Deal for residents of Manchester and 
Trafford 

 Progress in dealing with winter pressures
 Progress report from the Senior Management Team of UHSM on 

developments at the Trust
 Progress report on the A & E capital investment

5. URGENT BUSINESS (IF ANY)  

Any other item or items (not likely to disclose "exempt information") which, by 
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reason of special circumstances (to be specified), the Chairman of the 
meeting is of the opinion should be considered at this meeting as a matter of 
urgency.

6. EXCLUSION RESOLUTION (REMAINING ITEMS)  

Motion   

That the public be excluded from this meeting during consideration of the 
remaining items on the agenda, because of the likelihood of disclosure of 
“exempt information” which falls within one or more descriptive category or 
categories of the Local Government Act 1972, Schedule 12A, as amended by 
The Local Government (Access to Information) (Variation) Order 2006, and 
specified on the agenda item or report relating to each such item respectively.

THERESA GRANT and SIR HOWARD BERNSTEIN
Chief Executive               Chief Executive

Peter Forrester, Democratic Services Manager  
Tel: 0161 912 1815
Email: peter.forrester@trafford.gov.uk 

Membership of the Committee

Trafford Council
Councillors Mrs. A. Bruer-Morris, J. Holden, J. Lloyd (Vice-Chairman), K. Procter and 
Mrs. P. Young

Manchester City Council
Councillors Ellison, Newman (Chairman), Rawlins, Reid and Wilson

Substitute Members 

Trafford Council
Councillors J Harding and V. Ward

Manchester City Council
To be notified. 

This agenda was issued on 19 January 2015 by the Legal and Democratic Services 
Section, Trafford Council, Quay West, Trafford Wharf Road, Trafford Park, Manchester, 
M17 1HH. 
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Trafford Borough Council and Manchester City Counci l Joint Health 
Scrutiny Committee – A New Health Deal for Trafford  
 
Minutes of the meeting held on 2 September 2014 
 
Present: 
Councillor E Newman –Chair 
Councillor Lloyd – Vice Chair 
 
Manchester City Council - Councillors Ellison, Rawlins, Reid and Wilson 
Trafford Borough Council – Councillors Bruer-Morris, Holden, Procter and Young 
 
Dr Mike Burrows, Director (North West) NHS England 
Dr Nigel Guest, Chief Clinical Officer, Trafford Clinical Commissioning Group 
Gina Lawrence, Director of Commissioning and Operations, Trafford Clinical 
Commissioning Group 
Jessica Williams, Head of Transformation, Primary Care, NHS England Greater 
Manchester Area Team 
 
 
JHSC/14/08 Appointment of Chair and Vice Chair 
 
The Committee nominated Councillor Newman as Chair and Councillor Lloyd as Vice 
Chair.   
 
Decision 
 
To appoint Councillor Newman as Chair and Councillor Lloyd as Vice Chair 
 
 
JHSC/14/09 Minutes 
 
Decision 
 
To approve the minutes of the meeting on 7 April 2014 as a correct record. 
 
 
JHSC/14/10 Declarations of Interest 
 
The following personal interests were declared: 
• Councillor Lloyd declared a personal interest as an employee of the Stroke 

Association based at Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust.  
• Councillor Bruer-Morris declared a personal interest as a practice nurse at a GP 

practice in Trafford. 
• Councillor Rawlins declared a personal interest as a Governor at University 

Hospital South Manchester (UHSM) 
 
 
JHSC/14/11  Membership of the Committee 
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Decision 
 
1. To note the membership as detailed in the report. 
 
2. To request that Manchester appoint a substitute member. 
 
 
JHSC/14/12 Terms of Reference 
 
Decision 
 
To note the Terms of Reference as detailed in the report 
 
 
JHSC/14/13 Update – New Health Deal for Trafford 
 
The Committee welcomed Dr Mike Burrows, Director (North West) NHS England, Dr 
Nigel Guest, Chief Clinical Officer of Trafford Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), 
Gina Lawrence, Director of Commissioning and Operations of Trafford CCG and 
Jessica Williams, Head of Transformation, Primary Care, NHS England Greater 
Manchester Area Team.  
 
Dr Guest and Ms Lawrence gave a presentation to the Committee which provided an 
update on the New Health deal for Trafford. The key points were: 

• The number of Trafford registered patient attendance at the three local Trusts, 
including Walk In Centres are 1.9% over plan; 

• A&E admissions of Trafford registered patient admissions at the three local 
Trusts are 540 below plan, 

• The A&E performance indicator for UHSM is not achieving the 95% target for 
the 4 hour wait however figures for August indicate that they will meet this 
target. 

• A number of initiatives and investment have been introduced at UHSM to 
identify need and address blockages in the systems. 

• Patient satisfaction with the Urgent Care Centre in Trafford is high and 
promotion of this service continues to influence the flow of patients to UHSM.  

 
The Chair welcomed the presentation and the information provided however stated 
that he regretted that there was no representation or direct input from the Senior 
Management Team of UHSM. He requested that they be represented at future 
meetings to contribute to the discussions and allow questioning from the Committee. 
Dr Guest noted the Chairs comments and request for future meetings. 
 
Members discussed the performance at UHSM. Ms Lawrence advised the Committee 
that a Performance Team was established to identify issues in patient flow at the 
hospital and as a result a number of services have been commissioned and 
processes redesigned. The example was given of changes to the patient discharge 
process to ensure this is more efficient, especially complex cases where this process 
can begin sooner to avoid any unnecessary and avoidable delays. Assurances were 
given to the Committee following a question from a member that discharge decisions 
are always made by a clinician as part of a multi disciplinary team.  
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A member commented that whist it was reassuring to learn that a number of 
measures have been implemented at UHSM to ensure the system is resilient he 
asked what would happen, if for example we experience a severe winter that would 
place additional pressures on the hospital.  Ms Lawrence advised that these 
measures are reviewed fortnightly by the Urgent Care Board to ensure they are 
appropriate to meet demand on services. She stated that when necessary additional 
services can be commissioned to address any need identified. She advised that this 
will help ensure that performance continues to improve at UHSM.  
 
Dr Guest reiterated that a systematic approach is being taken to achieve targets 
across all services at the hospital. He stated that services are commissioned 
irrespective if patients are Trafford or South Manchester residents to ensure a 
consistency and improvement of service. He stated that further reports will reflect the 
improvements in target achievement. 
 
A member commented that whilst he welcomed the resilience systems introduced at 
UHSM as described in the presentation and the capital investment at UHSM to 
expand the A&E department, pressures on the hospital continue to remain an issue. 
He stated this continues to be a concern for both Councillors and local residents. He 
further recommended that the performance of the hospital continues to be monitored 
by the Committee to ensure the best health outcomes are achieved for those 
residents served by UHSM. 
 
In response to a question asked by a member regarding the increasing population 
and the resulting demand on the NHS, Dr Guest advised the Committee that NHS 
funding is linked to population size. Dr Guest further commented that it recognised 
that between 25 and 30% of all attendees at A&E can obtain suitable help elsewhere 
and that the NHS are looking into this at a national level to reduce this figure. He said 
that increased community based provisions and increased access to primary care will 
help reduce the pressures experienced by A&E. 
 
The Chair commented that he welcomed the £12 million investment for UHSM to 
reconfigure their A&E Department and welcomed the contribution that this will have 
on the capacity and efficiency of the hospital. He stated that the Committee wish to 
see UHSM remain and continue to develop as a quality provider following the 
Healthier Together consultation. He encouraged all members and people they are in 
contact with to engage with the consultation exercise currently being undertaken. 
 
Members then discussed the Urgent Care Centre (UCC) in Trafford. The Chair made 
reference to a promotional leaflet that he had seen which informed the public of the 
services that the UCC provide and the types of injuries they treat. He asked if a 
patient presented with an injury that the UCC advertised they can deal with, but then 
following assessment it was discovered that further specialist treatment was required, 
what would happen to them. The response was given that the patient, once assessed 
as requiring care other than that the UCC is equipped to deal with, would be 
transferred immediately to an appropriate hospital. 
 
A member requested that the promotional leaflet referred to by the Chair be 
circulated to all the members so that they can promote this service to their 
constituents. It was agreed that this would be done. In response to a follow up 
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question from a member Ms Lawrence advised that the UCC is currently operating 
below capacity and work is ongoing to promote this facility with the local population 
via libraries, GPs surgeries and staff awareness events. Ms Lawrence commented 
that by increasing patient awareness of the UCC and the service this offers this will 
reduce the demand on UHSM. A member commented that she had recently had to 
use the UCC and had found the service to be extremely efficient and quick. 
 
The Chair asked for clarification, now that the UCC is established, at what point the 
UCC might be downgraded to a Minor Injuries Unit. He informed the Committee that 
it was understood that this was always the final intention following the decision by the 
Secretary of State to confirm the downgrading of Trafford General Hospital A&E 
Department – but not until the £12m capital investment hospital at UHSM is 
completed.  Dr Guest reassured the Committee that this is not being discussed at 
this time and they are not actively planning for this in the near future.  
 
Decision 
 
The Committee; 
 
1. Note the presentation. 
 
2. Acknowledges that there has been increased activity at A&E at UHSM as a result 
of the downgrading of Trafford General Hospital. 
 
3. Welcomes the measures taken to tackle the increased pressures on UHSM. 
 
4. Expresses its concern as UHSM embarks on the winter period and the resulting 
pressures and increase in demand for services. The Committee calls for all 
appropriate measures to be taken to prepare for this. 
 
5. Request that a progress report from the Senior Management Team of UHSM be 
considered for consideration at the next meeting of the Committee. 
 
6. Request that updated information, including publicity be circulated to members of 
the Committee on a regular basis. 
 
7. Continues to monitor the impact of the New Health Deal for residents of 
Manchester and Trafford. 
 
8. Welcomed the statement given to the Committee confirming that there are 
currently no plans to downgrade the UCC in Trafford to a Minor Injuries Clinic. The 
Committee further reconfirmed its position that they do not endorse any decision to 
downgrade the UCC.  
 
9. Welcomes the £12M capital investment in the A&E Department at UHSM.    
 
 
 
 

Page 4


	Agenda
	2 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

